Chapel Hill, N.C. October 24, 1949

Mr. T. D. Rose, Mgr., Town of Chapel Hill, Chapel Hill, N.C.

Dear Mr. Rose:

Following is a report of the activities of the Chapel Hill Fire Department for the months of Sept. & October.

Sept. 12th 7:50 P.M. Gall for car on fire Sunset Drive. No Alarm sounded. Damage to car about \$300.00

Sept. 21st 12:30 A.M. Call to Carolina Barber Shop. Awning on fire. No Alarm sounded. Damage about \$100.00

Sept. 25th. 6:30 P.M. Call to W. D. Blake res. Stove on fire No Alarm sounded. No Damage.

Sept 28th. 8:30 P.M. Call to E. Rosemary St. Tree on fire. No Alarm Sounded. No Damage.

Sept. 30th 7:30 P.M. Car at intersection Gimghoul & Country Club road. No Alarm sounded. No Damage.

Oct. 8th 2:45 A.M. Trash in back of Sloan Drug Store. No Alarm sounded. No damage.

Oct 8th 5:23 A. M. Automobile on North Columbia St near J. H. Rich's No Alarm sounded. Damage about \$ 100.00

Oct. 14th 3:45 P.M. Call to Archer House. Burning leaves on sidewalk No Damage.

The firemen and police departments annual barbeque was held at the American Legion Hut the evening of October 7th. Barbeque and Brunswick stew was served by Brady, and a good time was had by all. The fire department wish to thank the town for this annual get together.

Respectfully yours,

P. R. Perry, Chief.

## Minutes Regular Meeting Board of Aldermen - Chapel Hill, N.C. October 24,1949

The regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held in the Town Hall on October 21th at 8:00 P.M. Present were Mayor Lanier, Aldermen Hobbs, Burch, Putnam, Davis, Fitch and Fowler; Town Manager Rose and Town Auditor Peacock.

Mr. C.W. Davis, Superintendent of the Chapel Hill Schools was present to discuss the charges to the schools for garbage fees and sewer rentals. After some discussion, Mr. Peacock recommended that the Town of Chapel Hill settle past charges to the Chapel Hill School at the rate of \$144.00 per year.

Mr. Fitch moved that Mr. Peacock's recommendation be accepted and charges for sewer rentals and garbage fees for 1945-46 through 1948-49 be settled for \$576.00 or \$144.00 per year. Seconded by Mr. Hobbs and unanimously passed.

Mr. Hobbs moved that for 1949-50 the sewer charge for the Chapel Hill School be \$24.00 for each school unit per year until such time as the number of facilities are changed or the rate is changed by this Board.

Further, that the Town of Chapel Hill charge to the schools for garbage should be \$36.00 in total for the white elementary and high school cafeteria and \$12.00 per year for the Lincoln High School. Seconded by Mr. Putnam and unanimously passed.

Mr. Rose read the monthly reports of the Fire Department for September and October. The October report included a report on the annual barbecue held by the Fire Department. The cost of the barbecue exceeded the amount appropriated in the budget by \$4.00. Mr. Burch moved that the extra \$4.00 be paid from the contingency fund. Seconded by Mr. Putnam and unanimously passed.

Mr. Peacock made a partial report on his annual audit and recommended that garbage fees should be set up in permanent form and charges collected in advance.

Mr. Rose reported that he has received a check from the Lutheran Church in the amount of \$800.00. In accordance with estimate made for Mr. Ray, former Town Manager, the check should have been for \$1100.00. Mr. Rose was advised to hold the check for \$800.00 and advise Mr. Cooper, Pastor of the Lutheran Church, that he has this check but the church still owes the Town an additional \$300.00.

Mr. Rose, Town Manager, advised that Mr. Collier Cobb requested him to invite the Board of Aldermen to a meeting of the University Utilities Committee to be held at the Carolina Inn, Monday, October 31st.

October 24,1949

Mr. Lanier reported that he and Mr. Rose attended the annual meeting of the N.C. League of Municipalities in Winston-Salem on Thursday, October 20th. Mr. Lanier further stated that he and Mr. Rose picked up some good pointers about municipal affairs andhe thinks the trip was worthwhile

Mr. Lanier reminded the Board that at the October 10th meeting he mentioned informally the question of displaying the North Carolina Flag and the American Flag in the Board room and the American Flag from some place on the exterior of the Town Hall; also, the advisability of changing the position of the large table in the Board room. Mr. Lanier thinks the change would make the Board room look better and more impressive. Nothing definite was decided.

Mr. Lanier read a letter from Mr. John A. Parker giving his resignation from the Town's Planning Board.

After some discussion, Mr. Burch moved that Mr. Roland McClamroch be appointed to fill the three year unexpires term of Mr. John A. Parker as member of the Planning Board. Seconded by Mr. Putnam and unanimously passed.

Mr. R.J.M. Hobbs reported that at the request of the Mayor he attended a meeting of the Roads Committee in Hillsboro. He stated that apparantly none of the State Bond money will be spent for roads in municipalities but fourteen and one half miles of hard surfacing will be done in the Chapel Hill Township. This paving is to be started next spring.

Mr. Putnam reported that the "No Parking" signs on Pittsboro Road across from the Medical Building are being ignored. He suggested that the no parking be enforced or the signs be removed. No action was taken.

Mr. Rose was requested to check with the State Highway Department to see if they would paint white stripes on the pavement near the intersection of Highway 54 and Country Club Road to warn motorist of the intersection.

Upon motion of Mr. Putnam, seconded by Mr. Burch and unanimous consent the meeting adjourned at 10:05 R.M.

Town Clerk

October 24,1949

Page 135